Pursuant to NRS, the Gabbs Advisory Town Board met in a regular session at 6:30 p.m. at the Gabbs Townhall, Gabbs, Nevada.

Ray Dummar, Chairman Kenneth House, Vice-chair Jason Fletcher, Member Charles Gentry, Member Melissa Stark, Member

#### 1. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

#### 2. ROLL CALL

All present.

Also present: Savannah Rucker, Nye County Comptroller.

#### 3. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT.

No public comment.

## 4. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA FOR THE GABBS ADVISORY BOARD'S MEETING OF APRIL 11, 2018.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Charles Gentry; 5 ayes

## 5. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE ADVISORY BOARD'S MEETING(S) ON MARCH 21, 2018.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Charles Gentry; 5 ayes

#### 6. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION – EMERGENCY ITEMS.

No emergency items.

#### 7. BOARD MEMBER'S COMMENTS.

There were no board member comments.

#### 8. TOWN SECRETARY'S REPORT

Reyna Martin asked if there were any questions on the report. She said that Travis and Jim had fixed a water break this week in the alley between B and C Avenues.

#### 9. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - APPROVAL OF TOWN VOUCHERS.

Melissa Stark made a motion to approve the town vouchers; seconded by Charles Gentry; 5 ayes.

# 10. FOR POSSIBLE ACTION - DECISION AND DELIBERATION ON APPROVING FISCAL YEAR 2018 / 2019 TENTATIVE BUDGET AND ALL MATTERS PERTAINING THERETO.

Savannah Rucker, Nye County Comptroller stated in their backup they had a copy of the tentative budget. She reviewed the budget with the board.

Reyna Martin asked if there was money set aside to purchase a garbage truck.

Savannah Rucker said they did have a Capital Fund and they could do an operating transfer out of the General Fund into their Capital Fund in the anticipation of the Trash Truck.

Kenneth House asked what the period would be before she found out if refinancing the loan would happen.

Savannah Rucker explained that after the final budgets were done next month, she planned on working on this. She said the interest rate was crazy and the fund couldn't support it.

Ray Dummar commented that the mine wants to connect to our water and pipe it up to the mine.

Savannah Rucker said she would talk to Darren because that could potentially boost revenues.

Kenneth House made a motion to approve the Fiscal Year 2018 / 2019 tentative budget and all matters pertaining thereto; seconded by Melissa Stark; 5 ayes.

#### 11. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT

No public comment.

### 12. ADJOURNMENT

Melissa Stark made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Charles Gentry; 5 ayes.

Approved this _	9 <sup>th</sup>	day of	ATTESTED:
	May	, 2018	

Gabbs Advisory Board Chair

Gabbs Town Secretary